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Members of the FFWPU board of trustees and HQ staff met last week to thank Simon R. for his many 

years of service on the FFWPU Property and Investment committee. 

 

Franklin F., former pastor of the River South community praised Simon's commitment and leadership in 

building the Thornton Heath Peace Embassy over a decade ago. "Without him, our Peace Embassy would 

just not exist," he said. 

 

 



 

 

 

Tim R. and Ajay R., former and current chair of the Board of Trustees also offered appreciation to Simon 

and Yuriko R. for their efforts. 

 

 
 

"I know it has been a frustrating experience at times" said FFWPU directors Dr. Michael B., "You did 

everything you could and walked a tightrope between the our property agents and the trustees for a long 

time. You asked the right questions, even when they were hard to hear and harder to answer. 

 

We wish you well with your own Peace Embassy," he continued, "And with your magic and more. We 

always enjoy your sermons, because you work hard to let us learn something new." 

 

"It has been a pleasure to work with you all," said Simon, "Although there is much to do, I am very 

confident that we are in a much stronger position than we were. Now, a new generation is being called to 

take up stewardship of our precious assets." 

 

 
 

 

 


